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St. Mark’s Catholic School Vision

St Mark’s Catholic School is dedicated to educating student disciples in body, mind and
spirit, through the collaboration of families, community and the Church.

Our Mission

St. Mark’s Catholic School is a ministry of St. Mark’s Catholic Community that fosters
academic excellence, rooted in the Catholic faith, and Christian values.

 
Letter from our Pastor

Dear Families and Friends of St. Mark’s,

With all the confusion of the social and political upheavals in the past year, many have
seriously wondered if it is the end of the world, or at least the beginning of the end. In
faith, we Christians are always preparing for the “end” at the time of our death and/or the
Second Coming of Christ in glory, whichever comes first. We desire to participate in the “First
Resurrection”, that is, our own conversion so to avoid the “Second Death” in judgment. But nowadays,
admittedly, the “end” is on the minds of many, even more than in past years.

As we enter the Holy Season of Advent on this first Sunday of Advent—once again, but in 2023—God’s
Word reminds us that we should be well prepared and always ready to meet Jesus at all times, either at the
end of our lives or at the end of the world, whichever comes first, but without worry. We are invited to
meditate on Jesus’ first coming in history as a baby in Bethlehem, his daily coming into our lives in
mystery through the Sacraments and Sacred Scripture, and finally his Second Coming at the end of the
world to reward the just and punish the wicked.

The traditional signs of Advent in our Church remind us that just as Jesus is coming to us, we must prepare
ourselves to come to Him. Saint Paul exhorts the early Christian communities and the Church’s faithful in
every age to be ready to meet Jesus by discharging their duties properly and by freeing themselves from
their former pagan tendencies. In the Gospels, Jesus warns us of the urgency of vigilant preparation,
recalling, for example, how the unrepentant and ill-prepared were caught unawares by Noah’s flood and
how a thief can plunder the precious belongings of an unprepared house owner. As we prepare for a joyful
Christmas—despite a chaotic modern world—the Church gently reminds us once again to “stay alert”, by
prayer, works of charity, by self-control in resisting our evil inclinations, and by seeking reconciliation
with God and our fellow human beings. Thus will we be well prepared for Jesus’ rebirth in our hearts, our
families, our world this Christmas. 



With prayers and friendship,

​Fr. Paul

 
Letter from our Principal

Dear St. Mark's Families,

Happy Friday and Happy Snow Day! Teachers spent the morning taking a
faith formation class from Franciscan University called The Mission of
Catholic Schools and the Role of Teachers. We had fruitful conversations
and meaningful reflections on improving our students' faith experience
and ours. The Diocese has purchased a subscription to Franciscan University that offers
hundreds of faith formation classes for teachers and parents. If you are interested in
creating an account and learning more about our faith, please get in touch with the office
for instructions.

I pray you are enjoying the beautiful snow and staying warm. Speaking of staying warm...
please encourage your child(ren) to wear winter coats, hats, and mittens. Students will
remain indoors for recess if the weather is below 20 degrees. If it is 20 degrees or higher,
we will be outside. At one recess on Thursday, it was 27 degrees, and I counted 12 winter
coats being worn out of 135 students. Brrrrr.

The School Advisory Board and Home and School will meet this Monday (12/4) instead of
the usual second Monday of the month due to the Christmas concert on the 11th. If you
are interested in serving on our Policy Committee or the Tuition and Teacher Benefits
Committee, please email me at dgordon@stmarksschoolboise.com. Meetings will be held
this month and in January.

Have a blessed weekend, and thank you for choosing St. Mark's Catholic School.

​Blessings,
Donna Gordon

 
THIS NEWSLETTER CONTAINS A LOT OF INFORMATION, AND THE LENGTH OF

THE NEWSLETTER CAUSES IT TO BE TRUNCATED.

LOOK FOR THE LINK AT THE BOTTOM OF THE EMAIL THAT SAYS "VIEW ENTIRE
MESSAGE" TO EXPAND THE EMAIL, OR CLICK HERE TO VIEW NEWSLETTER ON

OUR WEBSITE.

 
Student Spotlight

mailto:dgordon@stmarksschoolboise.com
https://www.stmarksboise.com/friday-facts


Henry’s Rush Soccer Team won the fall classic tournament for U10. George’s Rush soccer team
also won the tournament for U11. 

Lion Pride Recognition

Congratulations to this week's winners:

Connor D, Amelia M, Lucas L, Patrick T, Luke D, Andrew C, Gabriel F

 
Weekly Calendar

Saturday, December 2
Feast of St. Nicholas @ St. Mark's Church

5:00 p.m. Mass
6:00 p.m. Dinner
7:00 p.m. Advent Concert featuring St. Mark's School Choir

Sunday, December 3
1st Sunday of Advent



Mrs. Bachmeier's Birthday

Monday, December 4
5:30 p.m. School Board Meeting (NOTE change from 2nd Monday)
7:00 p.m. Home & School Meeting (NOTE change from 2nd Monday)

Wednesday, December 6
8:30 a.m. Student Body Mass (Feast of St. Nicholas) presented by Mrs. Brady's 1st grade
9:45 a.m. Student Penance Service @ Church
12:40-3:00 p.m. Student Advent Retreat

Thursday, December 7
4:00-8:00 p.m. St Mark's School Community Night at Panera on Franklin

Friday, December 8
8:30 a.m. Student Body Mass (Feast of the Immaculate Conception) presents by Mrs. (Newman)
Lenier's 1st grade
Mrs. Behrend's Birthday

 
Upcoming Events

Sunday, December 10
Mrs. Van's Birthday

Monday, December 11
6:30 p.m. Christmas Music Program @ St. Mark's Church featuring K-5, Orchestra and St.
Mark's School Choir

Tuesday December 12
6:30 p.m. Education Foundation Annual Meeting

Wednesday, December 13
8:30 a.m. Student Body Mass presented by Mrs. Curtis' Kindergarten

Thursday, December 14
Mrs. Rivas' Birthday

Friday, December 15
Spirit Day
7:00-9:00 p.m. 7th & 8th Grade TVCS Dance @ Sacred Heart

 
Home & School



Click on the link to enter the store - https://isg-print-
embroidery.printavo.com/merch/stmarksholiday2023

https://isg-print-embroidery.printavo.com/merch/stmarksholiday2023


Home & School will be placing a Christmas RaiseRight physical gift card order again this
year.

Place your order beginning Saturday, November 25.
Deadline to submit your order is Monday, December 4 in order for gift cards to
arrive before Christmas Break.
Click on the flyer above or scan the QR code to begin your order and to see all of
the specials and gift cards that are offered.
If you have questions please contact the School Office.







It's Raffle Ticket time. Click here to print your tickets.

https://uploads.weconnect.com/mce/259fe583ddd64df1efa6b2cbf7a1afae427cfa5d/2324FridayFacts/Attachments/2024 Dinner Auction Raffle Sheets.pdf


Click on the link below to sign up to help at this year's Dinner Auction.
We have immediate needs for a Tea Cup Team Lead, Procurement Helpers and
Reservation Team Lead.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0449A8A62EA2FD0-dinner# or email Jenny Baxter at
Stmarksschoolauction@gmail.com

The Dinner Auction team is looking for photos and videos to be included
in the event slideshow. We want to see our St. Mark's School Community.
Pictures and videos can be emailed to
StMarksSchoolAuction@gmail.com Use Slideshow 2023-2024 as the subject.

We are looking for pictures from the last 40 years of Dinner Auctions. If you have any or
know someone who does, please have them email the photos to
StMarksSchoolAuction@gmail.com.

 
Volunteer Opportunities

Need Volunteer Hours?

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0449A8A62EA2FD0-dinner#
mailto:Stmarksschoolauction@gmail.com
mailto:StMarksSchoolAuction@gmail.com
mailto:StMarksSchoolAuction@gmail.com


We could use your help for a couple of hours preparing items for St. Nicholas Day for
our Student Body Advent Retreat--December 6th. Please contact Angela Paz at
apaz@stmarksschoolboise.com

 
Lunch Room Volunteers

NEXT WEEK’S LUNCH HELPERS
Monday (4)—Bauer
Tuesday (5)—Bauer, Chavier
Wednesday (6)—LaMott, Gorney, Binns, Bauer
Thursday (7)—Storli
Friday (8)—Antonoplos, Gorney, Binns, Paz

St. Mark’s offers a healthy, delicious hot lunch to students and staff EVERY FULL DAY OF
SCHOOL!

4 LUNCHROOM HELPERS ARE NEEDED EACH DAY from 10:45-12:45 to serve lunches and
clean tables in the lunchroom. Volunteers are given a free lunch.

Please call (208) 375-6654 or email the School Office to volunteer.

Daily Lunch Schedule: 11:15 a.m. (PS-2); 11:35 a.m. (3-5); 12:00 p.m. (6-8)

 
News

Next week we will attend 2 Student Body Masses. Wednesday, December 6 is the
Feast of St. Nicholas (our regular Wednesday Mass) and Friday, December 8 is
the Feast of the Immaculate Conception, a Holy Day of Obligation. Please make
sure that students are in Mass Dress both days.

It's cold outside during recesses. Please make sure to send
your student(s) to school with a coat, hat and gloves to
keep them warm. We will be going outside when the
temperature is 20 or higher, so our students need to bundle
up.

Save the Date--School Advent Retreat--Wednesday, December 6th, 12:45-3:00 p.m.
It's hard to believe that Advent (the holy season of preparing for Jesus' birth at Christmas) starts
on Sunday, December 3rd. In the afternoon of Wednesday, December 6th, our students in
Kindergarten through 8th grades will be learning about Advent through prayers, songs, crafts
and service. Please make sure to ask your child(ren) about what they learn that day and look for
resources that your family can use during Advent.

mailto:apaz@stmarksschoolboise.com


Elementary School Students-Kinder-5th Grades-Service
For our School Advent Retreat on 12/6, some of our Elementary School Students (K-5th)
will be making gift bags for Ronald McDonald House and others will be doing class-
specific service projects. Please look for more information coming from your child's
teacher about what they're collecting. Please plan to bring these by Tuesday, December
5th.

Middle School Students-Sandwich Making for Corpus Christi Shelter/ Interfaith Sanctuary
For our School Advent Retreat on 12/6, middle school students will be making sack lunches for
Corpus Christi Shelter and Interfaith Sanctuary. We are asking each student to bring food
items on Tuesday, December 5th to make these sack lunches.

Please see below for your homeroom assignment.

6th Hatfield - each student bring bag of cuties or apples
6th Newton - each student bring package or two of cookies
7th Groninger - each student bring bag/box of assorted individual bags of chips
7th Paz - each student bring one loaf of sliced sandwich bread
8th Schuette - each student bring packages of sliced cheese
8th Behrend - each student bring 2 packages of sliced deli meat (variety of ham, turkey, roast
beef)

St. Mark's Christmas Program
Monday, December 11th

6:30pm
​ (call time 6:15, please deliver your students to the Church by then)

St. Mark's Church

Kindergarten - Christmas Trees. Costume provided by school. Please no bulky or
thick clothing as they may get hot.
1st Grade - Nice Christmas Attire
2nd Grade - Angels. Costume provided by school. Please no bulky or thick clothing as they may
get hot.
3rd, 4th, 5th & Choir - Nice Christmas Attire. 5th grade can bring in a wig, sunglasses or "quick
change" article of clothing for our final number Jingle Bell Rock. Students will bring it with them
to the dress rehearsal to practice that quick change.
Adv. Orchestra (6th-8th) - White long sleeve dress shirt, black pants or skirt with leggings. Boy's
Christmas ties. Dress shoes.

Dress rehearsal is 12/11 at 1pm in the church.

Don't forget to log into your FamilyPortal and log your Volunteer Hours. Each family, except
Preschool, must submit 6 Dinner Auction hours and 18 hours dedicated to school volunteering
for the 23-24 school year.



BK Music Department's Winter Concert
The Bishop Kelly High School Band, Choir, Orchestra, and Guitar ensembles are
having their winter concert on Wednesday, December 13 at 7:00pm in the REG
at BK (the gym located in the main school building just past the fountain at the
front entrance). Admission is only $5 for adults, $3 for HS students, $2 for younger
students and senior citizens, and kids age 5 or younger are free. The award-
winning BK ensembles will be performing a wide variety of music sure to get you
into the holiday spirit! Doors will open to the public at about 6:30pm. Please contact
Mark Peters (mpeters@bk.org) with any questions and we hope to see you there!

 
TVCS Events/Sports

Click here for the TVCS athletic schedule.

TVCS 7th & 8th grade Dance at Sacred Heart has been moved to
​Friday, December 15

 

mailto:mpeters@bk.org
https://tvcsathletics.com/


Preschool Happenings

Scarecrow name crafts, corn sensory
table, sunflower seed fine motor
activities, pumpkin alphabet and
counting, and many other
Fall/Thanksgiving themed learning
activities were fun to introduce this
month. It is hard to believe how fast
time flies when we are busy learning
and playing in preschool.

 
Church Connection
If you would like to receive the Parish Newsletter text BOISESTMARKSNEWS to
42828 to sign up OR Click here to sign up.

https://visitor.r20.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?llr=spcorpsab&p=oi&m=1119360584178&sit=tctvujijb&f=d7b71789-02cd-44a0-a7dd-57dd2b66950b










 
Notes from the Nurse

Through the St. Alphonsus School Health Program, Mrs. Bostenero, RN, BSN, is at St. Mark's on Mondays and
Wednesdays, Mrs. Fuchs, RN, BSN, is at St. Mark’s on Thursdays and Mrs. Placido, CNA, SASHP Assistant is
here on Tuesdays.

 



Notes from the Counselor

Sarah Lynch, St. Mark's School Counselor
Joe Lipetzky Psy.D.
 
Dr. Joe Lipetzky, our school psychologist, is at St. Mark’s on Monday and Friday mornings.
Sarah Lynch, our school counselor, is at St. Mark’s on Mondays, Tuesday, Wednesdays and Thursdays.
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